[image: image1.jpg]


Welcome To Year 3 Letter
Year 3 Autumn 2022
Dear Parents and Carers,

We hope you all have had a lovely summer and are looking forward to the Autumn Term and your child’s start to KS2. We would like to take this opportunity to give you a brief introduction to Year 3.
Members of staff: 
Mrs Seagrave (Class teacher 3SP Monday to Wednesday)
Mrs Phillips (Class teacher 3SP Thursday and Friday) 
Miss Moore (Class Teacher in 3M)

Mrs Rogers, Miss King, Miss Cox, Mrs Kumari and Miss Cotterill (TA’s working in Year 3)
If at any point you need to talk to the Class Teacher, please let us know and we will arrange a mutually convenient time.  

Here are some details about our week:
PE will happen on a Wednesday afternoon with Mr. Haxby from Premier Sports and on a Friday with the class teacher – hall use and weather permitting.
Swimming will take place every Friday afternoon during the first term.  This will consist of a six-week course per class. Girls will need a suitable swimming costume and the boys will need to wear fitted swim-shorts (not baggy and no big pockets please). 3M will be going first (9th September) and the children will receive a letter on Monday with further details. 3SP will do football and Spanish while 3M swim. 3SP will start their swimming unit the first Friday after October half-term (4th November).
Healthy Snacks: The children may bring in a snack for break time but as we are a healthy school the snack needs to be of nutritious value, therefore no sweets, crisps or chocolates.  Please also make sure any snacks are nut-free.
Homework: 
· Spelling rules will be set on a Thursday to be tested the following Wednesday. These will be linked to spelling shed and stuck into the reading diaries each week.  On test day, the children will write their spellings in their diaries so you can see how well your child did each week.   
·  We expect your child to read at least 3 times a week and for this to be recorded in the diary, even if your child is a fluent reader.  Children can record independently if you so wish.
· Reading books will be allocated to children as soon as possible and reading band colours will be assessed over the first few weeks so please bear with us.
· Addition / subtraction facts (0-20) will be practised regularly in school - so that the children can answer these style questions quickly and efficiently. Having these answers at their fingertips enables them to calculate with larger numbers far more easily.  Please practise these at home! Later in the term, we will introduce the children to Times Table Rock Stars where the children will practise and learn times tables and associated division facts.   
· An additional piece of work will be given on a weekly basis to support children’s learning. This would usually be an English, Maths or Topic related task.  This will be given in a homework book.  Homework will be set on a Thursday and should be returned by the following Wednesday.  
Children will have a range of reading activities on a daily basis, including whole class reading. The focus of these sessions will be explained each week within the Reading Diary. Your child will have an opportunity to change their book regularly.  Reading books and Reading Diaries should be in school at all times and parents are expected to sign and comment on reading at home at least weekly. These books are also a great opportunity to pass messages to us. We encourage children to show us if there is a note from home that needs our attention. 
Please note that due to limited space in the cloakrooms and classrooms, your child will not be required to provide any other equipment e.g. pencils, pens, felt tips etc. Small bags are also appreciated. 
Over the coming weeks we will be updating the Year 3 class page on the Abbey Road website. If you do not wish photographs of your child to be on the website please inform us as soon as possible.
One of the most exciting parts of Year 3 is Tree-Mendous Tuesday or Forest School afternoon. Each Tuesday afternoon, we learn outside in our grounds in every weather! So you need to be prepared. Waterproof coats with a hood and trousers are a must. Strong boots / wellingtons are also needed (which can be left at school). Children will need to bring their forest school clothing in a bag to change into on a Tuesday afternoon. Further details will be shared with you later in this term.
This half term Year 3 will be doing many exciting learning challenges. We will be covering: 
	PE
	Football / Swimming

	Spanish
	Core vocabulary - days of the week and months of the year

	Science
	Let’s get moving – How the body moves / nutrition / skeleton

	Art & DT
	Portraits - drawing and sketching 

	RE
	Signs, Symbols and Parables

	Music
	Singing – Let Your Spirit Fly

	PSHE
	Being Me!

	ICT
	E-Safety & Programming and Coding


We look forward to meeting and working with you all this year and are very excited as we begin our next learning journey in Key Stage 2.

The Year 3 Team
